CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

14TH JULY, 2003

PRESENT:
Councillors Hinds and J. Murphy



M. Brooks, A. Eastwood, C. Edwards, J. Spink, A. Westwood, I. Andrew

(part) and C. Southern (part).

· Previous minutes – matters arising:-

· example of the Impact of Council Tax Revaluation – noted,

· polling stations (postal ballot) – Alan Eastwood to check whether payments had been made to the polling stations that were usually used during elections.

· Limitations in relation to Membership of Valuation Tribunals:-

· proposals supported,

· report to be circulated to all Councillors for information.

· Law and Admin Monthly Update – information noted.

· Local Authority Business Growth Incentives:-

· consultation paper noted,

· further report to be submitted to Cabinet Briefing later in the year.

· Joint Working:-

· Developments reported regarding AGMA initiative – it is likely that Salford will be asked to be the lead authority with regard to Computer Audit.

· Budget Monitoring 2003/04 – report noted.

· Budget Savings 2004/05:-

· further work to be carried out in relation to the most effective way in which savings with regard to front line services can be achieved,

· letter to be sent to all Directors clarifying that (a) measures with regard to budget savings for 2004/2005 will need to be implemented during Autumn 2003, and (b) any problems in relation to SLA’s should be reported to the Director of Corporate Services as soon as possible.

· Corporate Publicity Plan, June to September 2003 - circulated.

· Planned pieces of work to be included in the document.

· Plan to become a regular agenda item for Lead Member Briefings in the future.

· Corporate Services Publicity Plan - to be circulated at Briefing to be held on 28th July, 2003 – Chris Southern to attend.

· Corporate Communications Team - consideration currently being given to the possibility of Chris Southern becoming involved.

· APPROVAL for the City Council to act as a guarantor to the application from Manchester Care for admission to the Greater Manchester Pension Fund.

· Date of next meeting – changed from Monday 21st July to Tuesday 22nd July.
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